
America’s War on Terror Planned in the
19th Century

I wanted to post something yesterday on this website about the Gunpowder Plot
by the Jesuits in 1605 and the resultant celebration of Guy Fawkes Night by
the burning of bonfires on November 5th every year, but I couldn’t find
anything written by a Christian author. If any visitor of this website would
point out a good resource to me, I would appreciate it.

Even Wikipedia tells the truth of the Gunpowder Plot!

The Gunpowder Plot of 1605, in earlier centuries often called the
Gunpowder Treason Plot or the Jesuit Treason, was an unsuccessful
attempted regicide against King James VI of Scotland and I of
England by a group of English Roman Catholics, led by Robert
Catesby, who considered their actions attempted tyrannicide and who
sought regime change in England after decades of religious
persecution. (Source: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gunpowder_Plot)

But when I made a post about this historical event on Facebook, a censor
deleted it!

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/americas-war-on-terror-planned-in-the-19th-century/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/americas-war-on-terror-planned-in-the-19th-century/


If the Jesuits had succeeded in blowing up the British Parliament, the King
James Version of the Bible probably would not have been published.

This is from The Enemy Unmasked by Bill Hughes.

Chapter 10
War On Terror Planned 135 Years Ago!

The basis for this entire chapter is a letter that was written on August 15,
1871, by Albert Pike to Giusseppe Mazzini quoted in the book Descent Into
Slavery.

Having consolidated their financial grip on most of the European nations by
the middle of the last century, the International Bankers worked feverishly
to extend their sphere of influence to the ends of the earth in preparation
for their final assault on the United States- a nation which, through its
unique Constitution, remained free.
In the decades that followed it became apparent that, in order to achieve
their goal of world domination, they would have to instigate the old world
order in preparation for the construction of the New World Order. This plan
was outlined in graphic detail by Albert Pike, the Sovereign Grand Commander



of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry and the top
Illuminist in America, in a letter to Giuseppe Mazzini dated August 15, 1871.
Pike stated that the First World War was to be fomented in order to destroy
Czarist Russia- and to place that vast land under the direct control of
Illuminati agents. Russia was then to be used as a ‘bogeyman’ to further the
aims of the Illuminati worldwide.
World War II was to be fomented through manipulation of the differences that
existed between the German Nationalists and the Political Zionists. This was
to result in an expansion of Russian influence and the establishment of a
state of Israel in Palestine.
The Third World War was planned to result from the differences stirred up by
Illuminati agents between the Zionists and the Arabs. The conflict was
planned to spread worldwide. The Illuminati planned to unleash the Nihilists
and Atheists and provoke a formidable social cataclysm which in all its
horror would show clearly to the nations the effect of absolute atheism, the
origin of savagery, and the most bloody turmoil. Then everywhere, the
citizens, obliged to defend themselves against the world minority of
revolutionaries, will exterminate those destroyers of civilization, and the
multitude, disillusioned with Christianity, whose deistic spirits will from
that moment be without compass [direction], anxious for an ideal, but without
knowing where to render its adoration, will receive the true light through
the universal manifestation of the pure doctrine of Lucifer, brought finally
out in the public view, a manifestation which will result from the general
reactionary movement which will follow the destruction of Christianity and
atheism, both conquered and exterminated at the same time. — Des Griffin,
Descent Into Slavery, Emissary Publications, pp. 38, 39.

While it is clear that the Illuminati and the International Bankers are one
and the same, we need to be very clear that both of these entities are simply
front organizations for the Jesuit Order. Again, the Illuminati was founded
by Adam Weishaupt in 1776. Weishaupt was teaching Catholic Canon Law at a
Jesuit University in the Jesuit stronghold of Germany known as Bavaria. The
fundamental principles of the Illuminati are Jesuit-inspired and devised.
Jesuit General Ricci used Weishaupt to start the Illuminati so that the
Jesuits could carry out their evil deeds in the dark so that no one would
detect them as the source of evil.

The International Bankers, who funded the Illuminati, were controlled by the
Jesuits as well. Saussy’s book Rulers of Evil, pages 160, 161 makes it clear
that the Rothschilds and the Jesuits are partners in seeking the takeover of
the world. So, while Griffin mentions the Illuminati and the International
Bankers as the ones palling these wars for world takeover, it is clear that
the Jesuits are ultimately the ones seeking this dominion!!

Griffin declares that Albert Pike is the top Illuminist in America. We must
understand that as the top Illuminist, Pike is under the control of the
Jesuits, doing their bidding, and in on their most secret plans! When Pike
speaks of three wars that have been planned; he is revealing the Jesuits’
plan for the world. As far back as 1871, the Jesuit Order had planned the
wars of the 20th century and the current war on terror. How we have been lied
to; it wasn’t the shooting of the Archduke of Austria that brought World War



I; nor was it Adolf Hitler and Benito Mussolini that brought World War II;
nor was it weapons of mass destruction of Saddam Hussein that brought this
current war on terror. These wars have been on the Jesuit chalkboard for over
130 years; to them and them alone is the responsibility for these horrors.
The visible leaders that are paraded before the world are mere puppets whose
strings are being pulled by their masters!!!

Pike declared that the First World War would be used to destroy Czarist
Russia and then to place that land under the control of Illuminati agents.
That Czarist Russia was destroyed in WWI is a fact of history. Czar Nicholas
and his wife, Alexandra, along with their many children, were all slain while
posing for a picture in 1917. The reasons why Czarist Russia was targeted are
more skewed elements in history. The Czars of Russia had for well over 100
years been a thorn in the side of the Jesuits.

The Russian emperor, Alexander, was currently compelled to issue a royal
decree in 1816, by which he expelled them [the Jesuits] from St. Petersburg
and Moscow. This proved ineffectual, so he issued another in 1820, excluding
them entirely from the Russian dominions. — R.W. Thompson, The Footprints of
the Jesuits, Hunt and Eaton, pp. 245, 246.

Five years later, Alexander was poisoned to death. He wasn’t the only czar to
oppose the Jesuits.

Alexander II had progressed well with his great reforms and had attached his
signature to a Constitution to be adopted by Russia. The next day a bomb was
thrown at his carriage, which killed and wounded a number of Cossacks, who
accompanied the carriage. The Emperor in deep sympathy left the carriage to
look at the dying man when a second bomb blew him to pieces. — Amo Gaebelien,
Conflict of the Ages, The Exhorters, p. 85.

This same czar, who had the audacity to bring a constitution to the Russian
people, also did something else for which the Jesuits would not forgive him.
At the height of the Civil War, when the balance of the war could go either
way, Alexander II came to the aid of Abraham Lincoln.

It was a masterful move that possibly could have won the game had not an
unexpected event tipped the scale against it. Tsar Alexander II- who,
incidentally- had never allowed a central bank to be established in Russia-
notified Lincoln that he stood ready to militarily align with the North… The
presence of the Russian Navy helped the Union enforce a devastating naval
blockade against the Southern states which denied them access to critical
supplies from Europe… The fact that neither France nor England at that time
wanted to risk becoming involved in an open war with the United States and
Russia led them to be extremely cautious with overt military aid to the
South. Throughout the entire conflict, they found it expedient to remain
officially neutral. Without the inhibiting effect of the presence of the
Russian fleet, the course of the war could have been significantly different.
— G. Edward Griffin, The Creature from Jekyll Island, American Opinion, pp.
377, 378.

By driving the Jesuits from Russia, refusing to establish a central bank,



planning a constitution, and aiding the North during the Civil War, the czars
of Russia had incurred the undying wrath of the Jesuit Order. Payback was
imminent. The other no-no of the czars was their protection of the Russian
Orthodox Church, the implacable enemy of Rome for over 1000 years.

The overthrow of the Czarist system, therefore, brought with it the
inevitable overthrow of the established Orthodox Church. To the Vatican,
which had waged war against the Orthodox Church since the eleventh century,
the downfall of her millenarian rival was too good to be true. — Avro
Manhattan, The Vatican Billions, Chick Publications, pp. 120, 121.

Not only was the czarist system in Russia to be destroyed but the Orthodox
Church would be toppled as well. Pike revealed that Illuminati agents would
then be put into positions of power in Russia. Illuminati agents, acting as a
front for the evil deeds of the Jesuits, would bring an awful reign of terror
to that great land for several generations. Starting with Lenin, Trotsky, and
Stalin, the Jesuits used them to have millions of Russians obliterated for
the next 30-odd years. Kruschev and Breshnev continued the onslaught to a
lesser degree for several more years. All of this was done in the name of
Communism, but in truth, the Jesuits used the Communism front to carry out
heinous crimes in Russia.

In order to bring America into this conflict across the Atlantic and thus
violate the famed Monroe doctrine, which stated that Europe could fight her
own wars and America would stay out of them, there was a planned ‘terrorist’
attack that caused the loss of many Americans lives and thus, brought America
into the war. The terrorist attack that was carried out against innocent
Americans was the torpedoing of the Lusitania.

The Lusitania was built to military specifications and was registered with
the British Admiralty as an armed auxiliary cruiser. She carried passengers
as a cover to conceal her real mission, which was to bring contraband war
materials from the United States. This fact was known to Wilson and others in
his administration, but they did nothing to stop it. When the German embassy
tried to publish a warning to American passengers, the State Department
intervened and prevented newspapers from printing it. When the Lusitania left
New York Harbor on her final voyage, she was virtually a floating ammunition
depot.

The British knew that to draw the United States into the war would mean the
difference between defeat and victory, and anything that could accomplish
that was proper – even the coldly calculated sacrifice of one of her great
ships with Englishmen abroad. But the trick was to have Americans on board
also in order to create the proper emotional climate in the United States. As
the Lusitania moved into hostile waters, where a German U-boat was known to
be operating, the first Lord of the Admiralty, Winston Churchill, ordered her
destroyer to abandon her. This, plus the fact that she had been ordered to
travel at reduced speed, made her an easy target. After the impact of one
well-placed torpedo, a mighty second explosion from within ripped her apart,
and the ship that many believed could not be sunk, gurgled to the bottom in
less than eighteen minutes.
The deed had been done, and it set in motion great waves of revulsion against



the Germans. These waves eventually flooded through Washington and swept the
United States into war. — G. Edward Griffin, The Creature From Jekyll Island,
American Opinion, pp. 260, 261.

Does that sound familiar? Is the author talking about WWI, or WWII at Pearl
Harbor, or about September II and the war on terror? In every case, the
situation has been nearly identical. Create a fervor of anger against a
foreign power and America goes to war and it was all planned that way!!! The
Jesuits, who pre-planned the war, planned for the terrorist attacks in order
to bring America into the battle!!!

What about Pearl Harbor? Did ‘American’ leaders, who were doing the bidding
of the Jesuits, have any idea that Japan would attack? Did ‘American’ leaders
do anything to stir up the Japanese to bring on the terrorist attack at Pearl
Harbor and bring America into war? In a book written by Congressman Hamilton
Fish, we read,

President Roosevelt’s responsibility for goading the Japanese into war by
sending a war ultimatum on November 26, 1941, demanding that the Japanese
withdraw all troops from Indo-china, and China (Manchuria) is a historical
fact, although a closely-guarded secret.
FDR’s war ultimatum was deliberately withheld from Congress until after Pearl
Harbor… all agreed that the ultimatum left Japan no alternative but war…
The Japanese would have done almost anything to avoid war with America…
Prince Kenoye, the prime minister, who was very peacefully inclined,
repeatedly requested to come to Washington or Honolulu to meet with President
Roosevelt. He was willing to agree to our terms to keep out of war on a modus
vivendi but FDR refused to talk with the Japanese prime minister simply
because he was determined to get into war with Japan, and through that, with
Germany. The American ambassador in Tokyo, Joseph Grew, knew how much the
Japanese wanted to maintain peaceful relations and urged such a conference.
But FDR and his fellow ardent interventionists used ruses, dodges, and tricks
to involve us in a totally unnecessary war. — Hamilton Fish, FDR- The Other
Side of the Coin, Vantage Press, pp. 132-134.

Fish believed that Roosevelt’s deception of the American people was an
immoral and infamous act. This shrewd and astute politician covered his
tracks by shouting from the housetops and denouncing the attack on Pearl
Harbor as a day of infamy, blaming it entirely on the Japanese. While
Roosevelt was trying to bring America into war with Japan, he was telling
Americans,

“While I am talking to you mothers and fathers, I give you one more
assurance. I have said this before, and I shall say it again and again: Your
boys are not going to be sent into any foreign wars.” — ibid. p. 29.

In both cases, with WWI and WWII, Wilson and Roosevelt assured Americans that
their sons would not be going into any war, and while they were lying, they
were preparing plans to get Americans to fight in the war. Both of these men
were made out by the Jesuit-controlled press as God-fearing men who would not
lie. In both cases, America lost so many lives and their blood will be on the
hands of those lying, wicked, and heartless politicians who were following



their masters and not standing up for the rights of Americans!!!

We have watched this same scenario play out twice. In both Jesuit planned
wars America was brought into war because of a terrorist attack by some
foreign power. Then, the president in office, who was looked upon as a God-
fearing man, and who was working to bring America into the conflict, told
Americans that in order to defend freedom we must go to war. Does this sound
familiar? Does George Bush meet this same mold or am I just seeing things?

Let us notice the emerging pattern that has been played out several times in
America.

President-God/man Pre-Planned terrorist Attack War Involvement
Woodrow Wilson The Lusitania Attack World War I
Franklin Roosevelt Pearl Harbor World War II
George Bush Sept. 11 – World Trade Center War on Terror

Illuminist Jesuit Pike declared that the second war would result in an
expansion of Russian influence and the creation of a state of Israel in
Palestine. Did the Second World War do those things? The influence of Russia
worldwide was certainly seen following the Second World War. Due to the war,
Russian expansion was certainly seen as the Russian government brought under
her wings several satellite countries and even the control of East Berlin.
The Second World War also brought about the creation of Israel in Palestine.
The Jews were given the strip of land along the eastern shores of the
Mediterranean Sea. Albert Pike is batting 1.000%. Are we listening?

According to Pike, the third war would be stirred up by Illuminati agents
between the Zionists and the Arabs. Since the Illuminati is a front
organization for the Jesuits, the Jesuits created the current war on terror.
What event was it that ignited the involvement of America in this conflict?
It was the tragic events of September 11, 2001. Could it be that the World
Trade Center attacks, just like the Lusitania and Pearl Harbor, were
orchestrated to bring America into this conflict? To think anything else but
this is ludicrous!! None of the newscasters have said this. None of the
newspapers have stated this. None of our ministers have said this. The
magazines haven’t declared this. Is it possible that all of these outlets are
controlled by the Jesuits and they naturally would not betray their hidden
masters?


